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If anyone has news, information, or wishes to 
promote a Village Service or Event then please 
leave details in the mailbox of 4,Woodlands or a 
message on the answer machine Tel:668368 or e-
mail: parrotandseal@hotmail.com. We try to 
deliver the Newsletter on the first of the month so 
please ensure contributions arrive at least two 
days before the end of the month. If you are not 
on the delivery route but would like to receive a 
copy of the Newsletter please e-mail us and we 
will add you to the e-mail receivers.

Village Services & Goods  .
Post office  .  Open 9.00-2.00 Mon & Tues. 
Mail collection time 12.30pm and 4.00pm.
The Coach House. Open every evening to villagers and 
local residents. 
The Ashfield Country Manor. Call 668221.
Early morning newspaper delivery
Malton News Tel 694005
Milk & Free Range Eggs Deliveries: For daily 
doorstep
 Mon, Wed & Fri Morning deliveries. Colin & Eunice 
Brewer. Tel: 668374
Window cleaning. Call John for a quote
Tel: 01723 585050 or 07772771657
Youth club   Closed until someone  reactivates it! If you can
help call Susan or Peter Tel: 668 368. 
Building & Property Maintenance  . 
1 David Dussold on 669096. Visit his website: 
www.daviddussold.co.uk for more information.
2 J.R.M Builder, James McClure, 5 Harding’s Yard 
Tel: 669202; Mob 07717412948 email j.r.m@msn.com
Toddler Group  : Village Hall 10.30-12.00 Monday. 
£2/adult & child and £1/additional child. All parents and 
bumps, babes and toddlers welcome! Contact: Joanne on 
0754 5329599 or joanne.bartlett@live.co.uk
Babysitting services  . No-one advertising currently.
Facebook   We’re on Facebook. “Kirby Misperton People.” 
Village Magazines and Book Service.  S/ h Books and 
Magazines at an unmanned stall in the Village Hall. Books 
50p and Magazines 30p. Proceeds to Village Hall.  
Electrical Services.  Andy Winship at Orchard House on 
07778122580 or orchard.house@live.co.uk 
Avon Rep  .  Susan Bloom 668368.
Fish and Chips.  Tuesday evenings 7.45 – 8.00pm. Order 
by telephone on 07536008741. 
Floristry  .  Bouquets, Hand ties, Wreaths and Arrangements. 
Contact me on Facebook. Fern Bloom or Tel: 668368; 
Mob 07850581673.
Grout' n' Tile Revive    Contact Lynn Kennedy 07803137503, 
or e-mail; groutntilerevive@googlemail.com

Kirby Misperton Childcare   0-5 years Ofsted registered: 
kmcc471@a.o.l.com. Tel: Jeannie 668471
Vicar Rev Stephen Gamble. Tel: 01751 474961. E-
mail revsrgamble@hotmail.com

What’s On in MAY!
Village Hall Quiz
The next Quiz will be on Friday 5th June at 8pm. All
welcome  with  teams  of  up  to  six.  £1  entry  per
person.  Prize  for  the  winning  team  as  well  as  a
Prize Raffle. Bring a bottle. Nibbles will be provided.

Prize Bingo
The next Bingo Night will be on Friday 15th May  and 
will again offer a book of 5 games plus 2 flyers for 
£5.00.  There will be free tea, coffee, juice and home-
made cakes at the interval.  Doors open at 7pm with 
‘eyes-down’ at 7.30pm.  We look forward to seeing 
you there. 

Bingo and Raffle Prizes
If anyone in the village has any unwanted gifts which 
would make good Bingo or Raffle Prizes and which 
they feel able to donate to raise funds for the Village 
Hall we would be very grateful to receive them. 
Please contact either Susan Bloom (668368); Judith 
Craggs (668629); Babs Pemberton (669192); or Liz 
Watson (669073).

Dinner at the Village Hall 
The dinner on Saturday 18th April at 7.30pm, hosted by
Ken  and  Cherry  Edmond  made  £100.00  for  Village
Hall  funds.  There  will  be  no  Dinner  in  May  but  will
return for June.

Congratulations!
To the Kirby Misperton Short Mat Bowls Team on
another very successful season in which they 
were once again winners of the Ryedale League 
Shield.

Fracking coffee morning   
Sat 30th May 10am–12noon @ KM village hall.
 Another  fracking coffee morning. Please drop in for a
cuppa, cake and opportunity to chat informally about 
what fracking might mean for Ryedale.
Thank you.  Joanne 

Zoo Kids Club
The Zoo Kids Club, for children aged 8-12, will run 
until May 2015 and will take place on two Sundays 
each month, 9:30-11:30am. Different activities will 
be planned each fortnight and is priced at just £10 
per session. Further details can be found on our 
website. 
Pre-booking with payment is essential as there are 
only 8 participants permitted for each session, email
zoobookings@flamingoland.co.uk for a booking 
form.  Lindsay Taylor. Education Officer

Rainfall for April 2015
This April 12mm were recorded compared to 30mm in 
April 2014.  That is only 88mm for the first 4 months of 
2015 which is on the low side. Once again many thanks 
to our Anonymous Recorder.
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Neighbourhood Watch
North Yorkshire Neighbourhood Watch and Rural 
Watch Association Newsletter
We are pleased to announce that our 2015 Spring 
Newsletter is now available to view here
Please circulate it to your members.
Website: http://www.nynhwa.co.uk/
Ringmaster Messages.
The first concerns Kirby Misperton. They were here!
Police and Trading Standards have been made aware
of residents in the area being cold called on the 
telephone offering surveys for home burglar alarm 
systems. The company claims their alarms are linked
to the police and fire service. This is false as police 
and fire services do not monitor home alarm 
systems. Please remember that any quotes for this 
type of work must by law include a 14 day cooling off
period explaining your right to cancel. If you have 
any concerns please contact the police on 101 or 
Trading Standards on 03454 04 05 06
Others:
Green Land Rover 90 Defender P578OUB was stolen 
overnight from Piercy End in Kirkbymoorside.  Any 
knowledge of the current whereabouts of the vehicle
or any information of suspicious persons in the 
area please ring 101 ref 12150066409
Approx 1630 hrs on 22 April a white Nissan 
Primestar van YG08WDD was stolen from outside 
the former chapel opposite the Black Bull Inn, 
Malton Road, Pickering.  Any information to assist 
with police enquiries, please ring 101 quoting ref 
12150066053
Overnight  (11pm - 6am), a white Carrera Kracken 
20" frame, 27 gear mountain bike with black front 
forks was stolen from a secure garage on Shepherds 
Hill, Pickering.  Five further garages were broken 
into on the same street. 
If you or your neighbours witnessed any suspicious 
activity prior to the incidents in or around the 
neighbouring streets or track at end of Ruffa Lane, or
if any suspicious vehicles have been seen, please do 
not hesitate to ring 101 quoting 12150064535.
A cream coloured Bailey Senator (carolina twin axle)
caravan was stolen from a farm at North Grimston 
near Malton between 1pm and 6pm on Friday 17 
April.  If any suspicious vehicles or persons 
were seen in the area prior to this incident, please 
ring 101 quoting 12150063000.
Finally another Newsletter, this time from Police and 
Crime Commissioner. http://t.co/bSjHPasmHZ

To report crime or anti-social behaviour the non-
emergency number is 101 but in an emergency 
always call 999. – Peter Bloom. NHW Co-ordinator.

Love Kirby Misperton clean up
Jackie Cray reported at the Village Hall Committee 
meeting that the clean-up had been a huge success with
30 bags of rubbish being collected. Liz and Craig 
Watson had cleaned the signs which apparently took 
some doing, hopefully you have all noticed on your 
way in and out of the village. Thank you to everyone 
who took part. Thanks also to Flamingo Land for their staff 
doing Lane End road in the week before.

Residential Deliverer still required! 
Jan Hunter  would like to hand over the  delivering the
Newsletter around the Residential Site so surely there 
is someone on the Residential Site who can give up an 
hour of their time one day a month?  Please see Jan or 
ring Peter Bloom Tel: 668368

Parish Council
The Village Website address is:    
http://kirbymisperton.ryedaleconnect.org.uk/            
For more information: Sally Brown on 07802 788 
479 or email sbrown1140@blueyonder.co.uk

Nature Notes
Alec Ward reports he had ducklings on his pond in the
middle of the month. The first swallow report was 7th 
April on the Zoo and the 8th in the Village but 
hopefully the rest of our swallows are only late rather 
than not returning this year. The Swifts are due back 
in the middle of the month so watch out for them.

April Dingbat Answers.
1 Three men in a boat; 2 Foreign Language; 3 Right between the 
eyes; 4 Criminal; 5 Fork in the road; 6 Potatoes; 7 Within reason; 
8 Missing Link; 9 Postman; 10 No two ways about it; 
11 Son of a gun; 12 Made in Britain; 13 Another time another 
place; 14 Honour among thieves; 15 Mother-in-law; 16 Good 
looking; 17 It’s a small world; 18 Excuse me.
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